Regular Board Meeting January 10, 2023 211
Regular Board Meeting February 14, 2023

The Board of Commissioners met at the District office located at 3890 NW 1% Avenue, New
Plymouth Idaho for their Regular Board Meeting. Present were Commissioner’s Dave Levanger,
Ryan Henggeler and Eric York, Director of Highways Tim Hinson and Clerk Wendy Adamsen. At
4:15 P.M. the meeting was called to order by Chairman Dave Levanger.

The Commissioners received a copy of the minutes from the January 10, 2023 Regular Board
meeting; the minutes were approved as written.

The Clerk gave the financial report. The balance at First Interstate checking will be $846.84 after
the transfer from the LGIP and the February 14, 2023 bills are paid; the February 14, 2023 biils
totaled $108,903.25. The balance at the LGIP will be $1,146,851.54 after the transfer to the First
Interstate checking in the amount of $109,000.00. The balance at Idaho Central Credit Union
savings is $25.00. The total road and bridge fund balance is $1,147,723.38.

New Business:

1) There was no new business to discuss at this time.

Old Business:

1) There was no old business to discuss at this time.

Clerks Report:

1) The Clerk had nothing to present to the Board at this time.

Director of Highways Report:

1) Tim informed the Board that the chipseal oil is up $30.00 from last year and that he
fogcoat oil is up $28.00; it's not as bad as he anticipated.

2) Tim informed the Board that he had been approached from a citizen from Weiser asking if
he could get 10 to 15 of our cement crossings to use as a bridge across a canal; after
some discussion it was the decision of the Board that Tim could sell them for $25.00 each.

3) Tim informed the Board that the crew has been doing lots of maintenance of the pup
trailers and the mower; he also stated that they have been changing signs that aren't
reflective any more.

The following claims have been reviewed and approved:



